From: John Perriss 
Sent: 18 November 2014 10:49
To: Linda Griffiths
Subject: 14/01738/OUT
The Paddocks
High Street

Hook Norton

Banbury

Oxon

OX15 5NH  

Mrs Linda Griffiths

Cherwell District Council

Bodicote House

Bodicote

Banbury

Oxon

OX15 4AA

17th November 2014

Dear Sirs

Application No:        14/01738/OUT

Applicant’s Name:   Nursery Ground Ltd

Proposal                               Outline                        Development of 48 houses, access, open space and landscaping.

Location                   Land north of Railway House Station Road Hook Norton

Parish                                   Hook Norton

I write in connection with the above planning application.

During the time that I have lived in the village of Hook Norton, I have witnessed the village grow considerably, mostly in a sensible manner.  As a result the charm and spirit of the old village has been retained. The proposed development would be another step backwards.

I therefore object strongly to the development of another 48 houses.

My objections concern the following:

1. Unsustainable development

The Stanton Engineering and Bourne Lane developments which have been approved amount to 107 new houses.  The site near the school for a further 54 houses was refused by CDC but has now gone to appeal.  A further 48 houses means a total of 209 houses and represents almost a 25% increase in the housing stock in the village.

The NPPF says that there is a presumption in favour of sustainable development.  This clearly is not the case as it does not tick the boxes of sustainable economic, environmental and social development.

In addition, there is then the threat that the unused part of the field to the east of the site could be developed where at least another 80 houses might fit in.

CDC in its new draft Local Plan did not envisage Hook Norton growing in to a town which would be quite contrary to the views of the local villagers.

2. Environment

It is currently a greenfield agricultural site and should remain so.
3. Transport

All these developments will put a major strain on the village streets which currently are narrow and congested.  The public transport links are poor.  In winter, the local roads are susceptible to snow and disruption as they are some distance from the main roads.

The village uses oil for heating as there is no gas supply which is delivered by road.  The additional housing would put yet another strain on the local roads.

4. Education

There is no room for additional pupils the development would generate at the village school which is already under pressure from adjoining villages.  The proposed expansion of the school would be insufficient.

5. Utilities

There is limited infrastructure.  Electricity, water and sewage are all under strain at the current size of the village.

6. Communications

Mobile coverage is poor and non-existent in many places.  Broadband is slow and inadequate.  There is no Cable TV.

7. Localism Act/Neighbourhood Plan

CDC’s stated aim is to concentrate future development in Banbury and Bicester thereby protecting the rural villages.  In addition, the draft Hook Norton Neighbourhood Plan had designated several areas for development.  This is not one of them.

Hook Norton needs protecting from the ravages of unsustainable development whether housing or industrial.

8. Summary

I reiterate my objections to this planning application.  It is opportunistic using the lack of formal up to date local plans from CDC ignoring the draft plans that are currently going through the legal process before adoption.  The same apples to the Hook Norton Neighbourhood Plan which enumerates the wishes of the villagers for the future of where they live.

Yours faithfully,

John Perriss

